

# Ladbrooke Primary School

Friday 6th May



#### Welcome back to the Final Term!

The final term has started. We are now hoping for some lovely sunny weather to see us through to the end of the term.

Understandably, attendance has been an issue all year. Hopefully with the nicer weather coming, we can try to improve on this in the final term. Please check your child's attendance on the Gateway. It should be over 95%.

I am also aware of children turning up late regularly. Please can you ensure your child is in the classroom before 9am. This is better for them and less disruptive for the whole class. Thank you for your support with this.

#### **THANK YOU**

Due to all your fundraising efforts over the past few years, year one and year two are now the proud owners of new Clevertouch boards.

These boards will make a buge difference to the

These boards will make a huge difference to the children.

Thank you to everyone who has supported the school over the past year and the FOLS team who run the amazing events which provide us with much needed funds

Thank You.



#### Reminder—Y4 Moat Mount



Please ensure all payments for Y4 Moat Mount have been paid by Friday 27th May Thank you.

#### **Dates For Your Diary**

THROUGHOUT MAY Y2 SATS

WK BEG 9th MAY Y6 SATS

WEDNESDAY 18th MAY 9am—Y1 Class Assembly

22nd—25th MAY Y6 @ Knapp House

THURSDAY 26th MAY KS2 Oakmere Marathon

**THURSDAY 26th MAY** 9.15 - FS Class Assembly

FRIDAY 27th MAY Non Uniform Day

**30th May—3rd JUNE**HALF TERM—SCHOOL CLOSED

MONDAY 6th JUNE
INSET DAY—SCHOOL CLOSED

FRIDAY 10th JUNE
Non Uniform—Tombola Prize

**SATURDAY 18th JUNE** 12—3pm Summer Fair









### WE NEED YOUR HELP!



This year, the Summer Fayre will be held on Saturday 18th June from 12 - 3pm.



To make it successful we do need the help and support of <u>all</u> parents.

This support could be on the day or in providing items for stalls prior to the event.

Every little bit of support helps us to raise money for the school and in turn helps us to improve learning opportunities for <u>your child</u>.

If there are any volunteers who could come in at around 9am to help put up gazebos and help move tables onto the playground, please let the office know and we will pass this information onto FOLS. Even if you can just spare half an hour, it will help.

Volunteers to run stalls are always needed. We have a very small team of dedicated FOLS members but they cannot run everything on the day. If you can help on a stall for just half an hour, please let the office or a member of the FOLS team know.



#### Y3-Y6 Oakmere Mini Marathon

I am delighted to announce that we will be taking part in the Oakmere Mini Marathon this year as it returns after a two year absence due to COVID.

This event is open to any child in Y3 to Y6 who would like to take part.

If your child would like to take part they will be walked from school through the park to Oakmere School. The course is approximately one and a half miles long. After the event the children will walk back.

If your child would like to take part, please go to the Gateway and give your consent. We can only take children where we have consent and we will not be calling and chasing parents so please make sure you sign your child up if they are interested. Any children who do not want to take part will remain in school and will be supervised by staff members doing activities in school.

Thank you









## 

